PUBLIC HEARING AND SPECIAL TOWN BOARD MEETING FOR THE 2011 PRELIMINARY BUDGET

November 1, 2010

A Special Town Board meeting was held in the Hamlin Town Hall located at 1658 Lake Road, Hamlin, New York. The meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by Supervisor Terry.

Present: Councilperson Thomas Breslawski, Councilperson Craig Goodrich, Councilperson Paul S. Rath, Councilperson David Rose, Supervisor Peter Terry.

Also present: Highway Superintendent Steven Baase; Building Inspector Lee Nettnin; Planning Board Member Tom Jensen; Library Director Kay Hughes-Dennett; Conservation Board Member Jason Baxter; and Resident Bob Kruger.

Supervisor Terry stated the purpose of the Public Hearing is to review the 2011 Preliminary Town of Hamlin Budget. Supervisor Terry asked the Town Clerk to show proof of publication. Supervisor Terry invited comments and questions.

Councilperson Rath stated that it was a tough process this year. Thanks to the Highway Department, we appreciate some of the bigger sacrifices, especially looking at the long term.

Councilperson Breslawski stated, we put a lot of hours in and it was a very challenging budget year this year.

Highway Superintendent stated that since the Highway Department has the largest budget (approximately 1 ½ million), next year he would like more than 24 hours to review the budget and state his case before it is finalized.

Councilperson Goodrich asked if yearly performance reviews are done for all employees, and should mid-year reviews be done.

REQUEST TO ADJOURN PUBLIC HEARING

Resolution # 204 Motion was made by Councilperson Rose, seconded by Councilperson Breslawski to adjourn the Public Hearing for the 2011 Preliminary Budget.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Breslawski aye, Councilperson Goodrich aye, Councilperson Rath aye, Councilperson Rose aye, Supervisor Terry aye. Motion carried.

The Public Hearing was closed at 6:35 pm.

The Special Town Board Meeting was called to order at 6:36 pm.

Present: Councilperson Thomas Breslawski, Councilperson Craig Goodrich, Councilperson Paul S. Rath, Councilperson David Rose, Supervisor Peter Terry.

Also present: Highway Superintendent Steven Baase; Building Inspector Lee Nettnin; Planning Board Member Tom Jensen; Library Director Kay Hughes-Dennett; Conservation Board Member Jason Baxter; and Resident Bob Kruger

APPROVAL OF 2011 TOWN OF HAMLIN BUDGET

Resolution # 205 Motion was made by Councilperson Rose, seconded by Councilperson Breslawski, to approve the 2011 Town of Hamlin Budget as presented except for the special districts.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Breslawski aye, Councilperson Goodrich aye, Councilperson Rath aye, Councilperson Rose aye, Supervisor Terry aye. Motion carried.

ADJOURNMENT

A motion was made by Councilperson Rath, seconded by Councilperson Breslawski, to adjourn the Special Town Board Meeting at 6:38 pm.

Polled Votes: Councilperson Breslawski aye, Councilperson Goodrich aye, Councilperson Rath aye, Councilperson Rose aye, Supervisor Terry aye. Motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathi A. Rickman, MMC Hamlin Town Clerk